GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

15th December 2015
MINUTES
Present :

Dr Rito Ray



Gill Stafford



Karen Bates



Malcolm Brown



Peter Cox




Brian Bothamley




Priscilla Bothamley




Arthur Adams




Vicky Dennis




David Walker





Maureen Walker




Victoria Wilson




Rodney Wenham

Apologies :

Virtual Members :
The Shires School




Diana White




Chloe Rayson





James Close




Ray Dennis

	
	ACTION

	Minutes from Previous Meeting

These were thought to be a true record.


	

	Introduction of New Members 

New members : Mr & Mrs Bothamley, Mr & Mrs Walker, Victoria Wilson and Rodney Wenham.

All present gave a brief introduction to the rest of the meeting.


	

	Presentation to New Members 

Dr Ray gave a presentation to all present for the benefit of the new members.
Examples of how the PPG have helped the surgery in the past :

· Extended hours – the PPG suggested that rather than the extended hours just being at one surgery, that these should be split over the two, therefore, there is now extended hours on a Monday evening at Castle Bytham and a Thursday evening at Corby Glen.

· Lighting at Castle Bytham – improvements were made to the lighting over the ramp towards the car park.
· DNA letters – The PPG suggested that letters should be sent to patients who do not attend their appointments.  These have now been going out for the last 4 months and there has been a slight improvement in the rate of DNA’d appointments.

· Text Messaging – This service was due to be withdrawn from the surgery, however, this has now been reinstated.


	

	Practice Improvements – Driveway at Castle Bytham

A new tarmacked driveway has now been completed at the Castle Bytham surgery.


	

	In-House Ultrasound Service

As of January/February 2016, an ultrasound service will be taking place in the surgery.  There will be clinics every other week.  This will be for non-obstetric and non-oncology scans.  Patients of the practice will get priority for appointments.  One of the benefits of this service, is that it will be carried out by a consultant and a report of the scan will be available to the doctors straight away.


	

	CQC 

Gill gave a brief overview of what CQC is about.  When it is our time to be inspected, the CQC inspection team would like at least one member of the PPG to be available on the day of inspection to talk to.


	

	Patients Fund

The practice has a patients’ fund, which will be monies that have been raised by the practice and donations from patients.  This money will be used to buy equipment for the patients use.

The patients’ fund, has recently purchased 2 new wheelchairs, one for each surgery, to be used by the patients whilst at the surgery.

The patients’ fund, also paid for the setting up of the dossette boxes for patients who get confused about their medications or who struggle to open the packaging.  This funded 8 dossette boxes for each patients.  Currently we have 28 patients who use this service.

The practice is currently looking to purchase a new spirometer to replace the one at Corby Glen, which is now classed as obsolete.  These are approximately £1,500 - £2,000. 

If you have any suggestions on fund raising, please let Karen know via glensideppg@gmail.com 


	

	Any Other Business

DNA – It was suggested that the DNA letter being sent to patients should now be seen to be coming from the PPG.  This will be introduced as of January 2016. 
Text Messaging – It was suggested that we promote the service more.  One suggestion was to ensure that it is on our advertisements in the local magazines.  A leaflet in the repeat prescription bags.  Reception to promote the service more if they see that a patient has previously DNA’d an appointment.

Surgery Amalgamation - One member had heard that some practices would amalgamate to make a ‘super surgery’  However, Dr Ray informed all present that this would not be happening, however, they are working towards a federation that all the practices in Lincolnshire South West will join.  This is so that there is more weight to bid for services.  

Defibrillator - A member asked how they use the defibrillator on the wall outside at the Castle Bytham surgery if they need to, as there is no code on the box.  Dr Ray explained that you should ring 999 and give the location of the defibrillator and they will give you the code.


	

	Dates of Meetings for 2016

Tuesday 15th March 2016 at Corby Glen

Thursday 9th June 2016 at Castle Bytham

Tuesday 13th September 2016 at Corby Glen

Thursday 8th December 2016 at Castle Bytham


	

	Date and Time of Next Meeting

The date and time of the next meeting is Tuesday 15th March 2016 at 1pm at the Corby Glen surgery.
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